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Date: October 2012 
 

 EDITOR :  P. J. HAJOS 

 

From the     

Commodoreôs 

Bridge 

 
 

hoy Corinthians!    Another fine event is in the 

books thanks to Phil and Edith. There were 

some pretty hep cats and cool chicks at the hop and 

we all enjoyed a wonderful New England lobster and 

clam bake. At the membership meeting we wel-

comed new member Bob Ricketts to the Corinthian 

fold. Unfortunately we also said goodbye to long 

time members Pat and Helen Fitzpatrick and Cliff 

and Harleen Hoole. We will miss their annual visits.  

 

Also at the membership meeting I gave an update on 

the sea wall renovation for which we have gone out 

for bids on the state and county approved plans. The 

membership also approved up to $95,000 from the 

Trust Fund be used to finance the sea wall project. 

Initial bids are in the range of our original cost esti-

mate, and we hope to get the work started before the 

end of the year. We discussed the possibility of 

dredging the silt that has been deposited as a result 

of the shore erosion on C Point and using it as back 

fill. We were informed that dredged material would 

have to be dried and tested for contaminants before 

we could use it and therefore would not be cost ef-

fective for back fill. Also we were advised we would 

need another permit for the dredgingéso we will 

address dredging once the sea wall is complete.   As 

for other projects Paula will have a work day to re-

place the deck boards on the A and B dock ñTòs and 

we will replace the B dock gable ends in the Spring.  

 

You will see in your next quarterly dues invoice a 

pledge form for the Commodoreôs Capital Fund 

(CCF). I encourage you to pledge what you can to 

replenish the Trust Fund.  So far we have $24,000 in 

cash contributions and pledges. Our goal is to raise 

$85,000 over the next five years.  Membership re-

mains our highest priority.  We have been doing well 

this year and need to keep up the good work.  Bring 

a prospective member to see our club in action, and I 

bet they will join.   

 

Next year we will celebrate our 110
th
 year.  The 

Board is looking for ways to celebrate that promote 

the club and encourage new membership.  If you 

have ideas or would like to serve on a 110
th
 commit-

tee, please let me know.  

 

The weather has been great and fishing is picking up. 

Hope to see you soon. 

 

Jim Tapp, Commodore 

tappjr@verizon.net  703-937-7414 
 

 

CYC Membership Meeting 

 October 20th  @ 10:30 a.m. 

Prime Rib Dinner & Auction  - see Flyer 

CYC Clubhouse, Ridge, MD  

 

 

 

 

 

Around the 

Grounds 

 

  

 
hoy!  Work Day ï Oct. 27

th   
& 28

th
   The A & B 

ñTò docks need to be repaired.  Please contact 

me if you are willing to help build the new ñTò dock.  

We will be pulling up the old boards and replacing 

with new boards.  As it goes, the more help, the fast-

er the job goes.  It would be grand if it could be done 

in ONE day.  Please contact me, if you plan on 

working.  Your help is appreciated.  

 

Geoff Baumann installed Latches on the Lawnmow-

er shed.  Now the cinderblocks are not needed to 

keep the door closed.  Thanks Geoff.  

A 
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Smokers, please help by removing cigarette butts 

from the clay pots.  There are lots of little jobs that 

Martin used to do that went unnoticed until they 

arenôt done.  Please help.  Thanks  

 

This is a sad time of the year, when we have to close 

the Pool.  The pool will re-open Memorial Day 2013. 

 

Paula Hajos, Vice Commodore 

Home/Office:  301 937-4437   Cell: 240 432-5504 
Phajos1@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

CYC Events 

 

 

 
 

he September event, New England Clam Bake is 

yet another CYC success story, enjoyed by near-

ly 100 members and guests. A delightful evening, 

good food, good weather, good music and great 

friends, it just doesnôt get much better than that. A 

ton of thanks goes to Phil, Edith and all the folks that 

jumped in and helped to pull this huge task off.  In 

addition, special thanks to Jean Hannah and Paula 

Hajos for bartending throughout the evening. The 

band, the Wanderers provided great dancing music 

after dinner for many dancers and listeners and the 

50ôs style dressers did not disappoint, especially my 

favorite dressed couple of the evening, Janie & Jerry 

Murrell. Thanks go to our judges Ron & Judy 

Ryland who picked out the best dressed participants 

and the twist contest winners, congratulations to 

Dolores Derrington & Earl Waesche for being the 

best twisters.  We appreciate the help from Amy 

Mandelberg and Gage Mallory who worked as our 

clean-up crew and 50-50 raffle sellers.  Thanks.  

Our next event will be Prime Rib Dinner, featuring 

Chef Geoff and friends, October 20
th
 (see the flier).  

There will be an Auction at 6 PM and after dinner 

the entertainment, John Wittman, will play the piano.  

I look forward to seeing you all there, until then, be 

safe and happy.  Please contact Paula Hajos to add 

your auction items to her list, sometimes a photo 

would be helpful.  

David Fuchs,  Rear Commodore,  

Home 301 743 5558  Cell 240 222 2359  

davegf@verizon.net  wk david.fuchs@bep.gov 

115 Jenkins Drive,  Indian Head, MD  20640  

 

Cruising 

Schedule 

 

 
 

he weekend cruise to Solomon's for the national 

power boat races was great fun for all who at-

tended.  Eight CYCers participated in various as-

pects of the events including a close-up look at the 

race boats, attendance at ArtFest, dinner at Vera's via 

boat and anchoring out aboard Afterglow for an af-

ternoon of race watching.  A special thanks to Jim 

Test and Cathy Schrader for hosting many of the 

events on their boats as well as providing the fleet 

captain with luxury accommodations when C'est La 

Vie II acquired prop difficulties in transit from 

Gangplank and had to be harbored at CYC. 

  

Jim Test is planning an Erie Canal cruise [his 5th] 

for the summer of 2013, leaving about August 12
th
 

for approximately 4 weeks.  Any CYCers interested 

in forming a flotilla to New York please meet up 

with Jim in the mission planning room [the bar] at 

any CYC event. 

  

PRYCA is again sponsoring a Holiday Boat Parade 

of Lights on Saturday, December 1st with a planning 

meeting at ODBC on Oct. 3rd, a captain's party at 

ODBC on Nov. 29th, and an after parade party at the 

Washington Waterfront.  Please let me know if you 

have any interest in joining this always fabulous 

event, as I am on the ODBC committee and can easi-

ly represent CYC as well. 

 

Jean Hannah, Fleet Captain 

JHannahOT@aol.com 

T 
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Membership 

 

 

 
 

lease extend a big welcome to new member Bob 

Ricketts, professor at Penn State University, and 

proud owner of a new (to him) sailboat that is 

berthed at CYC on C-Dock.  Bob joined us for the 

New England Clambake and the meeting, where he 

received his burgee, directory and pin (nametags to 

follow).  
 

Unfortunately, I need to notify the membership that 

we had requests for resignation from Tom Wines 

(and Sherrill Lily), Associate members.  In addition, 

long time members Pat and Helen Fitzpatrick and 

Clif and Harleen Hoole also tendered their resigna-

tions.  We will certainly miss all of these folks, but 

hope they will keep in touch with us. 
 

We continue to look for new members and find ways 

to keep the members we have.  Several boat shows 

are on the horizon, so if you plan to attend, consider 

taking a handful of tri-folds with you to give to peo-

ple you may encounter who might be interested in 

visiting and/or joining CYC.  The last two years we 

have seen an increase in transient traffic, which is an 

excellent publicity mechanism in itself.  The Annap-

olis Boat Shows (Sail and Power) are in mid-

October.  I am generating a new and improved tri-

fold, as well as one-pagers, using our aerial shots. 

Please take as many as you think you can reasonably 

distribute.  Thanks to all for your help.  If you have 

other suggestions for generating interest in CYC, 

please do let us know.  Thanks to Chuck OôBrien for 

contacting several sailing clubs, the Power Squadron 

and the Coast Guard, for possible opportunities to 

get people to see our beautiful facilities and consider 

being members.  If everyone found just one new 

member, we would be over our by-laws quota!  And 

please be on the lookout for ñdrop-insò who are in 

the area, see the sign and just show up on our door-

step.  Some of our best members are ñdrop-insò. 
 

Dolores Derrington, CYC Secretary 

doloresd@cox.net  703-569-2751 

  

Treasurerôs 

Report 

 

 
 

Account Balances as of    

 

Operating Acct.:   $NN 

Heritage Fund:      $NN  

Trust Fund:          $NN  

  

Don Foster, Treasurer  

703 978 5950 ï ardoke@verizon.net 

 

 

Slip 

Assignments 
 

 
 

10 recently became available as Jim Estep sold 

his Grady White.  Also, weôve had a request for 

an open slip assignment for C10 from new member 

Bob Ricketts. 
 

With the onset of cooler weather, weôre pretty much 

out of the woods for hurricane season now as hurri-

cane threats are less than 4% likely for our region in 

October.  But in a couple months you should be 

thinking about your winterizing and docking plans.  

Weôve had two requests for temporary winter reloca-

tions to other slips so, if your boat will be gone for 

the winter, please let me know if your slip is availa-

ble. 
 

For our Club insurance purposes, we also need a 

copy of your insurance policy.  This keeps our club 

rates to a minimum (and even that is expensive).  All 

we require is a copy of the front page.  You can have 

your insurance company provide notification to CYC 

c/o the Measurer, if that is easier for you. 
 

Meter readings were taken and provided to the 

Treasurer. This will reflect your utilities consump-

 

P 
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tion from late-June through 23 Sept.  The dockage 

on your invoice is forward-looking and covers the 1 

Oct-31 December timeframe. 
 

In lockstep with the Vice Commodoreôs facilities 

roles and my function as a Measurer, there are a 

number of planks on A- and B-dock ñTòs that will 

need replacement.  The party will be on Saturday 

and Sunday, 27 & 28 October. As a club self-help 

project, this becomes a choreographed dance with 

crowbars and hammers.  Would really appreciate 

your help as the project will go quickly with extra 

hands.  
 

Covered Slips   Open Slips 

A3 ï 50ft x 18 ft   C10 ï 40ft x 16ft 

D1 ï 60ft x 19ft 

    D3 ï 30ft x 14ft 

    D4 ï 30ft x 12ft 
 

Covered Slips   Open Slips 
B3 ï 40ft x 16ft   E1 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B4 ï 35ft x 16 ft   E2 ï 30ft x 12ft 

B5 ï 40ft x 16ft   E3 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B6 ï 35ft x 16ft   E4 ï 40ft x 18ft 

B10 ï 35ft x 16ft  E5 ï 40ft x 20ft 

B15 ï 40ft x 16ft   E6 ï 40ft x 20ft 

B16 ï 35ft x 16 ft   E8 ï 60ft x 23ft 

    E10 ï 60ft x 25ft 

C1 ï 40ft x 18ft    

C8 ï 40ft x 16ft  F1 - 30ft x 15ft 

    F2 - 30ft x 15ft 
 

Reminder to members to renew the ID tag on your 

boat trailer, new tags are available.  
 

Remember, all requests for slips need to be made in 

writing to the Measurer and assignments are based 

on seniority.  Call or write me for slip questions or 

assignment requests or suggestions;  
 

Chuck OôBrien, Measurer 

krogen42@gmail.com or P.O. Box 32, California, 

MD 20619  or  301-481-6669! J 

 

 

 

    
 

Allen Boetig 1 October 

H. Kirk Swann 1 October 

Edith Mims 5 October 

Tarek Abboushi  10 October 

Richard W. Houchen 13 October 

Helena Licata 14 October 

Louise Swann 18 October 

Walter S. Boss, Jr. 23 October 

Terri Edwards 27 October 

P/C Dr. Clarence  Schatz, Jr. 29 October 

Judy Ryland 30 October 

Paul R. Altman 5 November 

June DeHart 14 November 

Gene E. Long 18 November 

Robert J. Tolle 19 November 

Dudley H. Chase 24 November 

Bobbie Sass 27 November 

 

 
 

We ask for your continued prayers for Sue Kivett, 

John & Pat Krisko, Bud and Nancy Schatz, Eliz-

abeth Marcoux, Joe Chandler and Pat Fitzpat-

rick .  

 

 
 

Additional pictures available on Facebook 
 

 
 

New member Bob Ricketts with Commodore Tapp
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New England Clam Bake  

 

 

 

Hostess ï Edith Mims Deming  

 

 

 

Jerry & Janie Murrell 

 

 

 

Paul Altman & Christy Mallory 

 

 

 

Gage Mallory 

 

 
 

Ron Ryland and Jim Tapp  
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Judges ï Judy & Ron Ryland  

 

 

 

 

ñThe Pink Ladiesò 

 

 

 

Hula Hoop Champ ï Jennifer 

Tickle 

 

 

 

Edith Mims Deming 

 

 

 

Cathy Schrader 

 

 

 

Micheline Lopez 
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Jennifer Tickle and John Carey 

 

 
 

John and Eine Wittman 
 

 
 

Carolyn and Earl Waesche 

 

 

 

50ôs Sock Hop  

 

 

 

Rosemary & Comm. Jim Tapp, Janie Murrell 

 

 

 

Host P/C Phil Deming with Hair!!  

 

 


